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Appendix A- APS Response to Coronial Inquest- Member communications. 

 
Earlier this year the Coroners Court of Victoria issued findings on the death of a young person who died by 
suicide.  
 
The Australian Psychological Society acknowledges the pain and suffering of the deceased, their family and 
friends and the treating psychologist.  
 
The inquest found that there was no evidence that the psychologist’s treatment of the young person was below 
the expected standard of care and the APS thanks the Coroners Court for the opportunity to respond to its 
recommendation.  
 
The Coroner recommended the APS provide communication to its membership that when treating young persons 
in relation to self-harm and suicide issues, and unless clear reasons contraindicate such actions, psychologists 
should seek to:  
 

1. ..Improve access to services and continuity of care for patients deemed to be vulnerable and/or 
at risk, I recommend the Australian Psychological Society advise its members that when confronted 
with evidence of a problem or situation beyond their capacity, or when a client is not benefiting 
from their psychological services, psychologists should take reasonable steps to ensure that the 
patient has been able to access the recommended alternate services if they choose to do so, and/or 
provide a handover to another health professional (such as a general practitioner) who can ensure 
that the patient is able to access the recommended services and can assist them to manage any 
barriers to accessing appropriate care.  
 

A range of APS member resources are available to assist psychologists in dealing with this or similar issues in 
your practice:  

• APS Code of Ethics,  
• Ethical guidelines on confidentiality  
• Ethical guidelines relating to clients at risk of suicide, and  
• Making sound ethical decisions  

  
The APS recognises that psychologists’ ability to provide referral information and support can vary based on 
capacity, access to information, time constraints and various other factors. We also recognise the increasing 
pressure on members as demand for psychologists’ services continues to increase.  
 
If you have questions regarding this matter, or regarding supporting resources, please get in touch with the 
Professional Advisory Service at  
  
  
 

 
 
 

     

https://psychology.org.au/about-us/what-we-do/ethics-and-practice-standards/aps-code-of-ethics
https://psychology.org.au/for-members/resource-finder/resources/ethics/ethical-guidelines-on-confidentiality
https://psychology.org.au/for-members/resource-finder/resources/ethics/ethical-guidelines-clients-risk-of-suicide
https://psychology.org.au/membership/member-login?returnurl=%2ffor-members%2fresource-finder%2fresources%2fbusiness-admin-legal%2fmaking-sound-ethical-decisions%3futm_medium%3dPASPage%26utm_source%3dwebsite%26utm_campaign%3dtop5



